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Volume 1, Number 3
President’s Thoughts

By Leisa Pickering, Ph.D.
Dear KY AHEAD Members,

Now that we are in the Summer phase of the year, it is a good time to reflect on what has been accomplished over the past academic year and set goals for the coming year.
I have thoroughly enjoyed this past year working with the KY AHEAD Board members and others on Sub-Committees.  Together we set out to work on several projects.  One of our primary goals was to get KY AHEAD back online.  For several years the University of Louisville hosted the KY AHEAD website.  When this ended, we worked this past year to create our website on the Affiliate Page of the National AHEAD website.  Our new web address is www.ahead.org/kyahead/index.php. 
Another goal was to develop a quarterly newsletter for KY AHEAD members.  This is our 3rd Newsletter, and a tradition that I hope will stay with our organization.  It is another way to keep our members connected.  We plan to post the Newsletters on our website.  All members are welcome to submit articles of interest.  Please contact any of the current Board members if you would like more information or would like to submit an article.

We wanted to update our KY AHEAD BYLAWS this past year.  Kathy Pendleton chaired the BYLAWS Committee.  Members included Teresa Belluscio, Tricia Davis, Terri Martin, and me.  We submitted revisions during the Business Meeting at the Spring Conference and they were adopted.  We will have the Revised BYLAWS posted to the website in the near future.

Liability Insurance for AHEAD Affiliate groups has been a topic of interest for the past couple of years, and the National AHEAD organization found a policy that we could purchase as Affiliate members for a reasonable cost.  KY AHEAD Board members voted to accept this offer.  The Liability Insurance is underwritten by the Great American Insurance Company and it covers the Organization, not specific members.  While it does not protect personal assets and personal liabilities of individuals, it does cover their actions performed on behalf of the KY AHEAD Organization.  Our cost is $135 per year, and coverage is from 15 June 2008 to 14 June 2009.
Our KY AHEAD Spring Conference was great.  I hope everyone enjoyed it as much as I did.  The theme this year was “Retooling the Disability Services Toolbox,” and I came away feeling like every session was practical, informative, and meaningful.  Our Conference Committee did an outstanding job!  We had very professional speakers with thought-provoking topics, good scheduling of our time (not a moment was wasted!), great food, and a beautiful setting.  General Butler State Park was a wonderful site.  Our Conference Committee was Co-Chaired by Sue Roth, Lisa Besnoy, and Colleen Kane, and members included Nancy Birkla, Bob Blake, Teresa Belluscio, Stephanie Hunt, April Jeffries, and Valerie Wolfe.  This is a terrific group of professionals who were a delight to work with.
We discussed some initiatives that will be on-going projects.  One is the development of a KY AHEAD Handbook, which will describe roles of Board Members, present a history of our Organization, outline the procedures for planning a Conference, and include our BYLAWS.  Another project is the development of a Statewide Speaker’s Bureau that can be posted on our website.  We would like to compile a list of members who specialize in various post-secondary disability areas and are willing to be called on for presentations across the state, as needed. 

I have truly enjoyed working with Board Members Kathy Pendleton, Bobby Plienis, Valerie Wolfe, and Dorisa Slaughter.  What an outstanding group of people who are dedicated to what we do and to making our services across the state cohesive!  As I turn our leadership over to Bobby Plienis, our new President for 2008-2009, we have much to look forward to in the coming year.  Most exciting will be our opportunity to host the National AHEAD Conference in Kentucky next summer!  I look forward to continuing to serve on the KY AHEAD Board this coming year with a couple of new members (Cathy Patus, President Elect, and Terri Martin, Secretary).  I hope everyone will get involved to help make the AHEAD Conference in Kentucky one of the best!
Leisa Pickering, Ph.D.

KY AHEAD President

Looking forward to the year AHEAD…

__ Bobby L. Plienis, New President 


We have so much to look forward to this year!  Your newly elected Board of Directors is very eager to get to work on making this a great year for KY AHEAD!  Some initiatives are already in the works: the creation of a new KY AHEAD listserv for our members, a directory of DSS offices at Kentucky colleges and universities, and a handbook for KY AHEAD members and officers, to name a few!

Of course the big event we have to look forward to is the International AHEAD Conference being held in Louisville next summer!  I hope you have already begun to think about how you would like to get involved.  Hosting this conference in Kentucky will require the time and energy of ALL of us.  Shortly after this year’s AHEAD conference in Nevada, we will announce the formation of a sub-committee structure that will allow us to complete the work needed to run a smooth conference in Louisville.  Review that list of sub-committees, think about where your abilities could be best utilized, and contact the appropriate chairperson to become involved!

Remember, the Board of Directors is here for you!  Please let us know if you have any ideas or suggestions.  Below is our contact information:

Bobby L. Plienis

President & Co-Chair, 2009 International AHEAD Conference Committee

bobby.plienis@louisville.edu

Cathy Patus

President-Elect & Co-Chair, 2009 International AHEAD Conference Committee

clpatu01@louisville.edu

Leisa Pickering, Ph.D.

Immediate Past President

leisa.pickering@uky.edu

Terri Martin

Secretary

terrif.martin@kctcs.edu

Valerie Wolfe

Treasurer

valerie.wolfe@kctcs.edu

Colleen Kane

Membership Chair

colleen.kane@kctcs.edu

KY AHEAD TREASURER’S REPORT
__ Valerie Wolfe, KY AHEAD Treasurer

KY AHEAD Account

The beginning Balance as of July 1, 2007 was $15,003.09.  We had total income of $9630.19 and total expenses of $7207.65 for an ending balance of $17,425.63.

Conference 2008 Account

The beginning balance as of July 1, 2007 was $1,103.57.  We had income from the conference to date of $6175.49 and expenses of $4773.25 for an ending balance of $2505.81.  However, we still have registrations totaling $180 and support from PEPNet for $1500 which would bring our total income to $7855.49 for an ending balance of $3082.24

Scholarship Account

The Scholarship Fund had a balance of $1000 as of May 2007.  The silent auction from the 2007 conference brought in $1052 and two scholarships for $500 each were awarded.  The silent auction for this year’s conference generated $1507.50 and the two scholarships for $500 each were awarded.  That leaves a balance of $1662.50 in the scholarship fund. 

DUES INCREASE
__ Colleen Kane, Membership Chair

Beginning July 1, 2008 the dues to renew or join the Kentucky Association on Higher Education and Disability (KY-AHEAD) will be $20.00.  If you are not a member, please consider joining.  You can contact Valerie Wolfe, KY-AHEAD Treasurer, at 270-824-1708 or by e-mail at Valerie.Wolfe@kctcs.edu.
Professional associations exist for the benefit of the individuals within that organization. Where do you get information about legal obligations, best practices and trends in serving students with disabilities in postsecondary education? 
KY-AHEAD’s goals are to:
· exchange information and resources relevant to services for students 
· engage in professional development opportunities at state and regional conferences 
· engage in discussion and brainstorming on items of interest via an electronic e-group
· stay apprised of pending legislation and court decisions impacting disability services
· engage in advocacy activities.
By becoming a member of KY-AHEAD, you get these benefits and more. Also, membership provides individuals with a work-related venue in which to gain or demonstrate leadership skills. Support the only professional association in Kentucky that is solely dedicated to promoting full inclusion of students with disabilities in postsecondary education.
FOR MORE INFORMATION
Website:  www.ahead.org/kyahead/index.php 

This newsletter is published quarterly.
